
From: Puco ContactOPSB
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: comment 16-1871
Date: Thursday, August 20, 2020 8:40:21 AM

 
 

From: Denice Rodaniche <denicrod@outlook.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 5:56 PM
To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov>
Subject: Icebreaker Wind Project
 
Dear Chairman Randazzo and Board Members,
      I recently learned about your decision to require feathering to protect birds at the
Icebreaker Wind project. Thank you! I am a proponent of renewables like wind energy, but I
am also a fierce defender of wildlife which cannot be simply ignored as collateral damage in
the name of progress. A recent study shows that in the United States and Canada almost 30%
of the total population of birds - that an estimated 30 billion! - have been lost since 1970. This
project site is smack in the middle of a National Audubon Society-designated Global
Importance Bird Area as a migratory route for millions of birds. The developers have been
vague about their plans to mitigate the impact of their wind farms and there must be
accountability.
     I am sincerely grateful for your decision to require feathering to protect this valuable
resource. You have demonstrated that you take seriously your part in protecting our planet
and what will await our future generations.
Sincerely,
Denice Rodaniche
Juniata Valley Audubon Society (central PA)
 
 
 
 
 

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious, please do not
click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click the Phish Alert
Button if available. 
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From: Elizabeth Makiewicz
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 6:24:26 PM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Makiewicz
1007 Bertram Ave
Dayton, OH 45406

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 
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From: Elizabeth Matchefts
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Thursday, August 20, 2020 7:11:37 AM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Matchefts
500 E 3rd St Apt 407
Dayton, OH 45402

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 
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mailto:docketing@puco.ohio.gov
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From: Ellen Dryer
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 5:05:38 PM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Ellen Dryer
337 Fieldcrest Ln
Loveland, OH 45140

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 
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From: Puco ContactOPSB
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: comment 16-1871
Date: Thursday, August 20, 2020 8:37:17 AM

 
 

From: Elvira Kozhevnikova <elvirakozhevnikova1@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 11:14 PM
To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov>
Subject: Support the Feathering of Turbines at Night
 
Dear Chairman Randazzo and Board Members:
 
I am writing to thank you for your decision to require feathering to protect birds at the Icebreaker
Wind project. I support renewable energy development if it minimizes its impacts to wildlife. But with
so many important promises left unfulfilled by the developer, I strongly believe you were right to take
this commonsense step to protect migratory birds and bats.
 
As you know, the project site is in a National Audubon Society-designated Globally Important Bird Area
due to its use by millions of birds. The project developers have yet to provide a plan for monitoring
bird kills at the facility, and there has been no mention of mitigating these impacts through
conservation actions. This leaves too much risk and too many unknowns in an area of great importance
to birds.
 
Like millions of Americans, I value birds for their aesthetic, economic, and intrinsic value. But a recent
study shows that the United States and Canada lost nearly 3 billion birds — almost 30 percent of the
total population — since 1970.
 
This is not the time to take chances with our declining bird populations. Thank you for your
commonsense decision to require feathering to protect this diminishing public resource.
 
Sincerely,
Elvira Kozhevnikova
Эльвира А. Кожевникова
J.D., University of Denver, Sturm College of Law
elvirakozhevnikova1@gmail.com
ekozhevnikova20@law.du.edu 
 

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious, please do not
click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click the Phish Alert
Button if available. 
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From: Jeffrey Bradian
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Thursday, August 20, 2020 4:58:28 AM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Jeffrey Bradian
148 Melbourne Ave
Youngstown, OH 44512

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 

mailto:csc@ohio.gov
mailto:docketing@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:bradian@zoominternet.net


From: J M
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 6:39:01 PM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
J M
3400 gerold dr
CINCINNATI, OH 45238

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 
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From: Joe Perebzak
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 5:36:10 PM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Joe Perebzak
56465 Seneca Lake Rd
Quaker City, OH 43773

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 

mailto:csc@ohio.gov
mailto:docketing@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:joeperebzak@gmail.com


From: Kathleen Lensenmayer
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 7:59:55 PM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Kathleen Lensenmayer
3787 Ritamarie Dr
Columbus, OH 43220

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 
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From: Kathryn Lilley
To: Puco Docketing
Subject: Comment re: Case 16-1871-EL-BGN
Date: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 6:40:32 PM

Dear Chairman Randazzo and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board:

As an Ohioan, I am proud to support the letter sent by a group of state legislators to Ohio
Power Siting Board (OPSB) Chair Sam Randazzo calling for reconsideration of the feathering
condition included in its approval of the Icebreaker Windpower project. 

As noted in the letter, this condition—added to the approval of the project—amounts to a
“poison pill” and ultimately kills this innovative project. Why would the Board reverse its
decision on the feathering condition at the last minute? 

As a state committed to promoting an “all of the above” energy approach, the unreasonable
action taken against this thoroughly vetted and strongly supported renewable energy project is
out of line. I ask that the Board immediately grant LEEDCo’s request for reconsideration of
the project and remove the poison pill. 

The Icebreaker Wind project would result in a strong win for our environment and our
economy, helping us combat air pollution and climate change while also creating more than
500 jobs and injecting $253 million into the local economy. Furthermore, it would put Ohio on
the map as a leader in renewable energy technologies as this project would be the first
freshwater offshore wind farm in North America. I hope you will support such an important
investment in Ohio’s future.

Sincerely,
Kathryn Lilley
49 W Plum St
Westerville, OH 43081

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious,
please do not click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click
the Phish Alert Button if available. 
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